
 
 

 
1300 Main Street   |   Houston, Texas 77002   |   (713) 989-7000 

 

 
January 18, 2022 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC   20426  
 

RE: Florida Gas Transmission Company, LLC 
 Docket No. RP21-441-004 
 Notice of Withdrawal of Filing 

     
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
 Pursuant to Part 154.205(a) of the regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(Commission), Florida Gas Transmission Company, LLC (FGT) hereby withdraws its RP21-441-000 Rate 
Case Settlement Agreement Filing dated January 14, 2022 in Docket No. RP21-441-004, which was filed 
using an incorrect filing code of “580 – Compliance Filing” rather than the correct filing code of “1400 – 
ALJ Settlement”. 
 
 Concurrent with this filing of Notice of Withdrawal of Filing, FGT refiled its RP21-441-000 Rate 
Case Settlement Agreement today in Docket No. RP21-441-005, which renders the Docket No.  
RP21-441-004 filing moot.  
 

In accordance with Section 154.208 of the Commission's Regulations, a copy of this filing is being 
served on jurisdictional customers and interested state regulatory agencies.  FGT has posted a copy of 
this filing on its Internet website accessible via http://fgttransfer.energytransfer.com under Informational 
Postings, Regulatory. 
 
  
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      FLORIDA GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY, LLC 
   
      /s/ Lawrence J. Biediger 
 
      Lawrence J. Biediger     
      Sr. Director, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
 


